NEWTON SOLNEY PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF THE ORDINARY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON FRIDAY NOVEMBER 12TH 2010 AT NEWTON SOLNEY VILLAGE HALL.

Present. D. Buchanan (chairman) A. Topliss, F. Hill, J. Shorthouse, G. Plowman, S. Ellis
In attendance:  R. Parker (clerk)  Councillor M. Ford and  4 parishioners.
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

The chairman accepted that the fishing on the common land should have been placed on the agenda and promised it would be included for the December meeting.

A parishioner commented that there appeared to be illegal fishing on the common land and asked if something could be done to stop this.    Cllr Ford said that similar problems had occurred in the district and appeared to be caused by eastern Europeans.     It was agreed to ascertain who was legally allowed to fish on this stretch and who owned the land. 
PART 1 – NON-EXEMPT INFORMATION.
1/11 Apologies for absence were received from D. Smith,  H. Wheeler (MP) and J. Bladon
2/11  Variation in order of business  - no change was made.

3/11  Declarations of interest.   None were made.

4/11 Minutes of the previous meeting were circulated, read and approved as a true record by the chairman

with the exception that 'auditors' on page 2-12/10 should read 'Audit Commission'.

5/11 To determine which items should be taken with the public excluded

No items were deemed necessary for discussion in Part 2

6/11 Outstanding matters – The numbers of attendance for the sports mobile/climbing wall were distributed and generally accepted as satisfactory.

         Tree planting and siting of a seat was still being arranged and it was hoped that this would be completed by the end of the month.
         Overhanging boughs of trees on Blacksmiths Lane and undergrowth alongside church steps - to be 
be looked into by Cllr Martin Ford

Dog “poo” bins – Cllr Martin Ford commented that these were a lot more expensive to empty and pointed out that ordinary waste bins could be used. 

7/11 Clerks report – has attended a preliminary meeting with SDDC with regard to our application to be included in the low carbon village project.    Arrangements were progressing and more detailed information would be available at the end of the month at which time they would arrange a further meeting.  It was agreed to ask a representative from the council if they could attend our next meeting.

8/11  Chairman’s report.  Nothing to report

9/11 Parish Councillors' Reports.

Cllr Ellis had attended a Countryside Commission meeting regarding Greenways and pointed out that a number of cycle tracks similar to the “Tissington Trail” were being considered.   She had also attended a children's centre presentation (Surestart)   The possible charges for Willington car park was still ongoing
Cllr Ellis also pointed out that P.C. Fearn had returned..

10/11 Planning applications and decisions –none received within the month.

11/11 Trustee of Percy William Ratcliffe Cottages Trust – Appointment of Trustee.


The Parish Council appoints two Trustees.   Mr. Falder is one and a vacancy has recently occurred due to the resignation of the other PC nominee, Mrs. Buchanan. The vicar is also an ex-officio member.      A general discussion took place.   Cllr Topliss said she felt that a code of good working practice should be created to which there was full agreement.   She also said that she would publicize the vacancy.   It was agreed that applications should be sought and the matter placed on the next agenda

12/11 Correspondence – various minor items were listed by the clerk – no further action taken.

13/11
Finance 

A general discussion took place regarding the draft budget for 2011/12   This will be discussed in greater detail at the next meeting.
It was agreed that the following invoices should be paid.

Invoice for payment of website maintenance - £7.03
Invoice from SDDC for sports mobile/climbing frame - £552.25
Invoice for the use of the Village Hall - £82.50
Invoice for fireworks - £800.00
Invoice from Taylor Simpson & Mosley (Solicitors) -£205.63 
Invoice from Audit Commission - £182.13
Invoice from HMRC £375.00
Invoice from A Parker (Clerk's fees) - £462.00

Invoice from R Parker (Clerk's fees) - £117.00

It was agreed to give a donation of £50 towards  Christmas Tree festival.

It was agreed to give a donation of £25 towards Remembrance Day
ANY OTHER BUSINESS.
Comment was made regarding the parking in Trent Lane by parents collecting their children from the infants school   It was agreed that the clerk should write to the Headmistress of the school asking if she could help pointing out the parents should park more carefully so as not to cause an obstruction particularly towards emergency vehicles.

It was also felt that a large bin for waste paper/cardboard would be an advantage.  Agreed that the clerk should contact SDDC
Future agenda items.


Appointment of Trustee for  Sunnyside Alms Houses.


Draft budget for 2011/12

Fishing on the common land


Low Carbon Village project

Date and time of next meeting.


Friday 10th December at 7.45 am at the committee room of Newton Solney Village Hall

Provisional dates for future meetings are 14/1/11, 11/2/11, 11/3/11, 8/4/11, 13/5/11
There being no further business the meeting closed at 8.30 p.m.  

